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	The increase in Baltimore’s living wage that takes effect next year will have little impact on the workers’ families or the local economy, a University of Baltimore economist said. 

“It’s helping to improve a lot of the lower-paid individuals that are covered by this,” said Richard P. Clinch, director of economic research at The Jacob France Institute. “But it’s [helping] a tiny piece of the work force. It doesn’t even cover city workers.” 

Indeed, the living wage — not to be confused with the minimum wage or the prevailing wage — only affects those who have service contracts with the city, said Jerry Gonce, executive director of Baltimore’s Wage Commission. That includes firms that provide janitors, groundskeepers and bus drivers, he said. 

At the moment, there are fewer than 100 city service contracts, according to the city’s Bureau of Purchasing. 

Last week, the Board of Estimates approved the commission’s suggested 21-cent increase in the living wage — from the current $8.49 per hour to $8.70 per hour — that will go into effect during the 2004 fiscal year, beginning July 1, 2003. 

After reviewing the U.S. Census Bureau’s “Poverty in the United States: 2001” report that defines the national poverty level for a family of four as $18,100, commission officials recommended changing the living wage. 

Arthur McNeal Sr., city purchasing agent, said the increase will not deter business since the impact on the employer is minimal. Instead, he said, it will improve each employee’s standard of living. 

“Those are extra dollars they have in their pockets to spend in the local economy,” McNeal noted. 

But Clinch said the wage hike would have no effect on the economy. 

“It doesn’t do much to alleviate poverty,” he added. “For a one- or two-person household, this is an above-average poverty wage — barely.” 

Deborah Povich, executive director of the advocacy group Job Opportunities Task Force, said while an increase is good, city officials should consider other factors. 

“It’s also important that the city monitor those employers who are responsible for paying those wages,” she said. 

Furthermore, the Wage Commission needs to bear in mind whether the jobs are full time or if they provide health care benefits, as well as the composition of a worker’s family, Povich said. 

Still, she conceded, “It’s a step in the right direction.” 
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